
RHU AND SHANDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTE OF ORDINARY MEETING HELD AT RHU COMMUNITY HALL WEDNESDAY 8TH JUNE, 2011

WELCOME;  Extended to all by Jan who took the chair for the meeting following the resignation of the Convenor.

PRESENT:-      

Jan Crawford (Secretary)

                          Gordon King

                          Martin Ritch (Minute Secretary)

                          Pat Pollok-Morris

                          Jack Rudram

                          Colin Caskie (Treasurer)

                          James Leatherby R.N. (Guest)

                          Provost William Petrie (Guest)

                          Councillor George Freeman (Guest)

APOLOGIES;- None

Jan read a letter of resignation received from the Convenor Archie McColl. This resignation was with immediate effect.

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY

13TH APRIL, 2011.

It was noted that the date of the meeting was the 13th April, 2011 and not

the 12th April, 2011 as stated in the heading of the minute.

James advised that under Guest Speaker should be amended to show:-

(1) Chief Executive of Argyll & Bute Council and Mr Sneddon had visited the Base.

(2) Page 2 3rd Para should read:- Astute due to arrive 14/04/2011.(3) Water problem at Churchill. Confirmed that on inspection there was neither an asbestos or water problem. The situation was only brought to light by a newspaper article.

BT refused to remove the Telephone Box at the foot of Manse Brae. They have now installed a new phone in the box which is fully operative.

Jan wrote to Argyll and Bute Council to clarify the legality of  Bi-Monthly meetings. We are required to hold 6 meetings a year and an AGM. The AGM can take place the same night as the last meeting of the Community Council.

Jan had written to James Smith, Argyll and Bute Council regarding Caldwell Place but had not received any reply. Provost Petrie advised that James Smith had indeed replied to him and that the road work would take place in June, 2011.

Minute Approved by Pat  and Seconded by Gordon.

MATTER’S ARISING:-

It had been clarified by Estates Dept Argyll and Bute Council that the repair to the hole in the wall (South East Corner of Playpark ) was the responsibility of the householder/s of the property known as Orwell Lodge and not that of Argyll and Bute Council.

Jan to write to the householder/s after clarifying the owner/s name/s

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME:-       No Members of the Public were present.

GUEST SPEAKER:- James Leatherby R.N.

Advised no major issues. There had been a ‘Lock On’ at the North and South Gate of the Base on the 10th May, 2011. James hoped this did not have a knock on effect on traffic. Gordon advised that in fact it affected school children who were late for exams.

WOODLEA ROAD, SHANDON:-

James stated that the items on the list supplied by Mr John Davies of Station Road, Shandon were not unreasonable and that this list was being worked on. Argyll and Bute Council have put in a bid to use the site to store materials for the work which will take place on the A814. This work would be sub-contracted and conditions would be put in place as to how the land was to be left after completion of the work. Photographs would be taken before the commencement of the work to show the state of the land. Having the materials for the road works stored on the site should in effect cut the time of the work from 4 weeks to 2 weeks and half of the former site of Woodlea Crescent would be tarmacked.

Jan to write to Mr Davies to update him from James’s report.

TREASURER’S REPORT:-

Colin circulated Statement of Accounts for the year to 31st March, 2011 which showed a closing balance of £617.64.

Jan to write to Hall Committee to inform them that we now only hold Bi-Monthly meetings. This would affect billing for the use of the Hall.

Signatories would have to be updated and two signatories out of three are required.

Colin advised that he would be retiring from post of Treasurer as from June, 2012.

CORRESPONDENCE:-

Jan had received an e-mail from Argyll and Bute Council asking if we would be participating in the celebrations in 2012 for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. After discussion it was agreed that we would not have a Beacon as in previous celebrations.

Following an e-mail to Community Council Members regarding the running of the Website it was agreed that John although not now a member of the Community Council should continue to run the Website for us. The Webname would be retained and we would pay John the £15 costing, plus any expenses incurred. Thanks are expressed to John for his continuing work for the Website.

Following resignations from the Community Council the question of By-Election Timetable was raised. Jan had been approached by a member of the public who had expressed interest in becoming a member of the Community Council. Jan will advise her that when the timetable is published she will require to complete the necessary nomination papers for the forthcoming By-Election. The timetable will be published in due course in the Helensburgh Advertiser. It was advised that a minimum of 8 members is required to form a quorum.

MEMBER’S REPORTS:-

Gordon:-                Drains are clear on Manse Brae. Telephone Box  



at foot of Manse Brae now operative. Street 




light still out
Colin:-                    Advised that 1 seat at the War Memorial is 
 


completely rotted and that the other is needing 

 

to be treated and asked who was responsible.                      


 
Billy will arrange to have the rotted seat                             



 removed and the remaining seat treated. Colin                             

 

drew attention to the fact that the Public toilets                         

 

in Helensburgh and Kidston Park had been                               
 


closed for over 2 months. They were now open
                          again. Brief discussion took place regarding the 

                          proposal by Waitrose to open in Helensburgh.

Colin reminded us that the Bi-Centinary of Henry Bell would take place in 2012 . As Henry Bell is allegedly buried in Rhu & Shandon                             Churchyard would the council be carrying out                              and cleaning of the stone.

Billy advised that the stone had been cleaned some 15 years ago and that the stone is difficult to clean but would be cleaned if possible. Billy reminded us that The Captain of the Comet (1st outing to sea) has a stone made out of cast iron in the Churchyard.

Jack:           
Advised that there were two key changes in the Local Development Plan.

                   (1)    Green Belt Area above railway line to Sensitive

                          Countryside Area .

                   (2)    Land beyond Rugby Club ground was allocated

                          to Housing to be returned to Settlement Area.

Jack reminded us that we should make ourselves aware of these changes as it could affect our Community. Comments should be                            lodged with Argyll and Bute                           Council by 18th July, 2011. Jack to contact Argyll. And Bute Council for definition of ‘Settlement Area’.

Martin:-               Nothing to Report.

Pat:-                     Current project to exclude dogs from Play




Areas. Playground Target almost at what was .



wanted
                          Pat had made an application to Babcock for a 

donation for the Playpark. This had been lodged and forwarded to Babcock by James. No response yet from Babcock.
It was noted that work on the                            disabled toilet and ramp at Rhu Community Hall had commenced                             

                          Discussion took place as to whether a review  



on whether present and projected use of the Hall                          



had been carried out.

Jan:-                     Had contacted Argyll and Bute Council 




regarding the Quorum. This was confirmed at   



16 members (max)
 and 8 (min). Jan advised  



one possible new member.

                          The appointment of vacant Office Bearer 




positions will be dealt with after the 





Bi-Election.

                          Jan asked for comments on the way forward for

                          Rhu and Shandon Community Council. Jack 

                          commented that we were Reactive and not 




Proactive.

It was agreed that there was a lack of interest from members of the public.

A.O.C.B:-            
Jan reminded members that the Gala was being held on the 11th June, 2011 with the parade leaving the Marina at 1200 noon.

D.O.N.M:-           
Wednesday 10th August, 2011 7.30 p.m. Rhu 

                          Community Hall.


